




















































































































 

 
09, November 1994 
 
1928 Madison Street 
Shelton, WA  98584 
206-426-4389 

 
 
 
 
 

The Honorable Val Ogden, Chairman 
Legislative Budget Committee 
PO Box 40698 
Olympia, WA  98504-0698 

Dear Representative Ogden 

The new Fish and Wildlife Department must be controlled by the 
Fish and Wildlife Commission and not the governor.  The current 
governor-appointed director system has only led to a distinct 
politicalization of the agency.  The result has been inefficiency and 
poor morale amongst staffers with the ultimate loss to our fish and 
wildlife resources and the public. 

The governor should be allowed to fill vacancies on the fish and 
wildlife commission.  A commissioner’s appointment should be life-long.  
The commission should be responsible for choosing the director and the 
director should come form a natural resource background or from within 
the current agency.  The commission should control the agency’s budget 
and set the direction of resource management. 

Fish and wildlife cannot be managed on a political basis.  We are 
currently facing huge losses of wildlife habitat to an ever-increasing 
urban population.  Management must be centered on good science and 
sound management techniques. 

Overall, the department contains dedicated natural resource 
professionals who take pride in their hard work and have a passion for 
fish and wildlife.  Too often, they are hampered by politics, which has 
nothing to do with wildlife.  The department is critically under funded 
and overstaffed with upper level managers and support personnel.  We 
need more field staff and resource enforcement.  Currently, the 
department has less enforcement officers than in the 1950’s. 

The commission is more open to public comment.  When was the last 
time the public could address Director Turner at an open meeting? 

  
  



 

An all-powerful commission would more successfully moderate the 
political issues facing natural resources provide broader insight to 
issues and make decisions through a democratic vote. 

A revision of the current system is critically needed.  Thank you 
for the opportunity to express my opinion. 

Sincerely, 

Matthew L. Nixon 
 


















